


School of Graduate Studies and Research Announcements

The SGSR is accepting applications for the M.S. in Nursing,
Education Track
program and for

the M.S. in Health
Services Adminis-
tration program,
both o ered at lTUP
Monroeville. Spring
classes begin January
19, 2009. Visit www.
iup.edu/monroeville
for more information.




Improving Graduate Education and Research

The Council of Graduate Schools recently had an
article in their August/September 2009 newsletter
about the for-profit institutions and their effects on
graduate education. On the next page is a graph

of the tremendous increase in enrollment at for-
profit, online institutions over 20 years. There were
188,079 graduate students enrolled at for-profit
institutions in 2007. Why did they choose to enroll
in an online program?

The most common reasons why students choose
online degree programs are:

*CONVENIENCE. Many online graduate students
have a full time job, and they value flexible delivery
of a program.

*EASY ACCESS. These graduate students like not
having to drive to a known location at a known time
to get educated. With the fluctuating costs of gaso-




Growth in Online Graduate Students

continued

Students are paying more to attend a graduate pro-
gram at a for-profit institution: over $4,000 more per
year. Not only that, but for-profit institutions do not
offer assistantships.

Figure 1. Graduate Enrolime;3,* ut For-Profit
Institutions, Fall 1987 to Fall 2007
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Take Home Message: As your graduate dean, | can
assure you that the numbers are as disturbing to me
as they are to you. Some of these students could
have been enrolled in our own graduate programs.
What should we do about it? Graduate education
today is changing. Graduate students used to be pri-
marily in the 21-28 age bracket; now we see a wide
range of students from age 22 to 70 or even older.
The average person has over 10 jobs by age 38, and
today’s economy is forcing many to change jobs.
Now more than ever, people are wishing to pursue
additional education so they can leave their current
job and get into a better one. These learners are
older, have fulltime jobs, and cannot afford to leave
them. They want flexible delivery of programs,
convenience, and easy access. They are willing to
pay extra for that and will enroll in such programs
without an assistantship. They might prefer a Cer-
tificate of Recognition instead of an entire degree.
All of us need to be aware of these changes.

What should you do about it? That depends. Some
of our graduate programs are doing extremely

well and “If it ain’t broke, then don’t fix it.” These
programs can keep doing what they obviously do so
well, and we should all be proud of them.

Other programs are seeing enrollment declines.

For the latter, you might want to think about how
you can create a program that is more attractive

to students. Remember the concepts of flexibility,
convenience, and easy access. A unique curriculum
that is truly different from competing programs will
also help.

NEW JOB RESOURCE

A new SGSR resource for job-seeking graduate students is online at

www.iup.edu/graduatestudies/jobsearch . Search jobs by discipline
and access moving and cost of living information.







Important Reminders

GRADUATE STUDENT REGISTRATION
Registration for the spring 2010 semester and the
winter session begins on Monday, November 2
at 9:00am. Please contact your advisor for your
alternate PIN for spring registration, if you have
not already received it.

Continuing students, remember to register for
your spring coursework prior to the end of the fall
semester (by December 18) to avoid late registra-
tion fee charges.

EMERGENCY ALERT SYSTEM

Remember to update your Emergency Alert
Information in the secure area of URSA to avoid a
registration hold on your account.

DECEMBER GRADUATION

Congratulations to those who will be graduating
in December, and those of you who graduated in
August! We hope you will be attending the com-
mencement ceremony being held at the Fisher
Auditorium on December 20. Master’s students
who plan on attending the ceremony, don’t forget
to RSVP your attendance. You will find instruc-
tions to RSVP, in addition to general information
about the ceremony, on the commencement
website. (www.iup.edu/commencement) The
School of Graduate Studies and Research office
will be sending specific ceremony information to
the doctoral students graduating in December and
those who have graduated in August. Congratula-
tions graduates!!!




